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Agenda Item Summary 
 

BACKGROUND The Pacific Fishery Management Council (PFMC) adopted 2009 
ocean salmon fishing regulations on April 8, 2009 for ocean waters 
from three to 200 miles off shore (federal jurisdiction).  The Oregon 
Fish and Wildlife Commission (Commission) is asked to adopt similar 
regulations for ocean waters from zero to three miles off shore (state 
jurisdiction). 
 
Approved ocean salmon seasons by the PFMC in recent years have 
been structured to address conservation requirements for Oregon 
coastal and lower Columbia River wild coho and various Chinook 
populations of concern including fall Chinook from the Klamath and 
Sacramento basins.  Due to these requirements coupled with the 
declines in Oregon coastal fall Chinook observed over the last two 
years and anticipated poor returns in 2009, the Oregon Department of 
Fish and Wildlife (department) is considering additional restrictions in 
fall Chinook terminal sport and commercial fisheries as well as river 
sport fisheries in 2009 that will be addressed at the June Commission 
meeting.  Meetings to solicit public input on fall Chinook ocean 
terminal and river fishery options and new wild coho sport fisheries in 
select rivers were held April 28, 2009 in Coos Bay, April 29, 2009 in 
Newport, and April 30, 2009 in Gold Beach and Tillamook.   
 
The Commission will also be asked to adopt 2009 regulations for 
Columbia River and Buoy 10 recreational fisheries for the summer 
and fall timeframe.  These modifications will help reduce the need for 
in-season management and provide the maximum angling opportunity 
within restrictive conservation requirements. 
 
Based on a run size forecast of 70,700 adult summer Chinook 
(hatchery and wild origin), approximately 4,000 fish each are 
available for harvest by non-Indian commercial fisheries and 
recreational fisheries downstream of Priest Rapids Dam.  These 
quotas are more than twice what was available in 2008 when 55,500 
summer Chinook returned to the Columbia River. 
 
The 2009 sockeye forecast is for another large return (184,000 fish), 
although harvest is constrained by a 1% federal take limit and a 
modest return expected to the Wenatchee River. 
 
Although federal take limits on naturally-spawning lower Columbia 
River tule Chinook and coho will still constrain fall fisheries, the 
overall outlook is improved over 2008.  The expected return of fall 
Chinook to the Columbia of 511,000 adult fish compared to the actual 
return of 436,200 in 2008.  The expected return of approximately one 
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million coho is much improved over 2008 and provides for an 
expanded recreational coho fishery at Buoy 10. 
 

ISSUE 1 OCEAN SPORT AND COMMERCIAL SALMON FISHERIES 
 

 
ANALYSIS 

 
On April 8, 2009, the PFMC adopted regulations for ocean sport and 
commercial fisheries off Oregon.  Due to the continuing depressed 
status of Sacramento fall Chinook, the PFMC once again closed ocean 
Chinook fisheries off Oregon south of Cape Falcon, with the single 
exception of a ten-day recreational season off Brookings.  Due to 
strong forecasts for both hatchery and natural coho, Oregon ocean 
fisheries for coho south of Falcon include a 117,000 marked-selective 
recreational coho fishery (the highest quota since 1992) and a 
commercial coho fishery in September with a quota of 11,000 non-
selective coho.  With slightly improved forecasts for both Chinook 
and coho north of Falcon, ocean fisheries for Chinook include quotas 
of 22,500 each for recreational and commercial fisheries and a 
176,400 recreational and 33,600 commercial quota for mark-selective 
coho.  Quotas for Tribal fisheries north of Falcon are 39,000 Chinook 
and 60,000 coho.  Details of the season structures adopted by the 
PFMC for commercial, recreational and tribal fisheries can be found 
in Tables 1, 2 and 3 of Attachment 4. 
  

OPTIONS Option 1. Adopt the federal regulations for state waters as proposed 
in Attachment 5.  

 
Option 2. Modify the federal regulations. 
 

STAFF 
RECOMMENDATION 
 

 
Option 1. 
 

ISSUE 2 COLUMBIA RIVER AND BUOY 10 FISHERIES 
 

 
ANALYSIS 

 
In the North of Falcon Process (NOF), the department, in consultation 
with Washington, sport and commercial constituents, and Puget 
Sound/ Columbia River treaty tribes, established proposed regulations 
for 2009 Columbia River recreational and commercial fisheries for 
summer Chinook and sockeye and fall fisheries for Chinook and coho.  
The fisheries adopted through this process are consistent with 
Commission guidance and the “2008-2017 U.S. v Oregon 
Management Agreement”.  Due to improved forecasts for most 
stocks, opportunities for both recreational and commercial fisheries 
are expanded from 2008.  Although commercial fishing plans for the 
summer and fall seasons were discussed in detail during the 2009 
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NOF process, the actual seasons will be set via the Columbia River 
Compact process later this year.  Commercial summer fisheries will 
likely be set in early June and the initial fall fisheries will be set in late 
July. 
 

OPTIONS 
 

Option 1. Adopt modifications to the permanent rules (635-023-
0128 and 635-023-0130) as proposed in Attachment 5. 

 
Option 2. Reject modifications.  
 

STAFF 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
 

 
Option 1. 

 
DRAFT MOTION 
 
 
 
EFFECTIVE DATE 

 
I move to adopt the 2009 ocean sport and commercial salmon seasons 
and the summer and fall Columbia River and Buoy 10 recreational 
fisheries as proposed by staff in Attachment 5. 
 
June 1, 2009 
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